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Humanities Curriculum Committee
The Ohio State University
Dear Members of the Humanities Curriculum Committee
I’m writing concerning the request for concurrence from the Philosophy Department for the course proposal form English:  H597.04.  We have reviewed these syllabi and other materials.  It is certainly appropriate for the Committee to seek concurrence from the Philosophy Department on this course;  some of the topics covered—especially in the version of the course proposed by Professor Herman—are straightforwardly philosophical topics with readings by and for professional philosophers.  This is not surprising to us given the character of the proposed course.  Philosophy, by its nature, is connected with many academic disciplines.  We are pleased by the fact that our colleagues in other departments are incorporating philosophical writings and discussions into their teaching.  We hope that this is a harbinger of collaborative teaching and research.  Accordingly, we are pleased to give our endorsement of this course.
However, I would be remiss if I didn’t mention a strong concern that we have—one that results from a concrete history and is not triggered by specific concerns about this case.  Let me briefly recount the history.  Years ago, the Philosophy Department was approached for a concurrence on a course on feminist theory from the Women’s Studies Department.  We supported the development of the course.  It was especially desirable for this course to be developed at OSU because, at the time, the Philosophy Department did not have anyone who specialized in feminist philosophy and, so, we could not offer any advanced undergraduate or graduate courses in this area.  Subsequently, we hired a philosopher who is a leading and highly regarded expert on, among other things, feminist philosophy.  She set about to create a course on feminist philosophy and repeatedly encountered roadblocks, arising from Women’s Studies and supported by those then on the Curriculum Committee, based on the allegation that our proposed course encroached on their jurisdiction.  Ultimately, but only after significant compromise, the Philosophy Department was allowed to teach feminist philosophy.

We do not anticipate any similar problems arising in this case.  However, we can and do regularly teach courses that address in great depth the philosophical issues connected with cognition and consciousness.  In the future, we might propose additional courses in this area.  Accordingly, we wish it to be understood by all—especially by future Curriculum Committees—that in supporting this excellent proposal by English, we are not ceding the philosophical examination of consciousness to other units of the University.  Philosophical issues are the proper purview of the Philosophy Department—a truth that is not undermined by the recognition of the appropriateness of incorporating significant philosophical material in courses in other departments.
Sincerely, 

Donald C. Hubin, Professor & Chair
Department of Philosophy

email:  hubin.1@osu.edu
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